
 
Making Parent-Teacher 
Conferences Work for Your Child 
 
A parent–teacher conference is a time when important 
people in a student's life can talk about how that student is 
doing in school. It's a chance for you to ask questions about 
the class or your child's progress. It is also a time for you 
and the teacher to work together as a team to discuss ways 
you both can help your son or daughter. 
 
Whether your child is in elementary, middle, or secondary 
school, parent-teacher conferences are important. If your 
school does not schedule regular conferences, you can 
request them. 
 
Teachers need your help to do a first-class job. Together, 
you can help your child have a great school year. 
 
BEFORE THE CONFERENCE 

• Schedule an appointment—A parent-teacher 
conference is not the only time when parents and 
teachers should make contact. Parents may want to 
schedule a special meeting with their child's teacher 
for a variety of reasons. If you need to set up an 
appointment with the teacher, make a phone call or 
write a quick note to the teacher, and let him or her 
know if you have particular issues you would like to 
discuss. 

• Talk to your child—Find out which subjects your 
child likes the best and the least. Ask why. Also, ask 
if there is anything your child would like you to talk 
about with the teacher. Help the child understand 
that you and the teacher are meeting to help him or 
her. If your child is in middle or high school, you may 
want to include him or her in the conference. 

• Gather input from others—If your spouse, another 
care-giving adult, or someone with pertinent 
information or insight (doctor, counselor, other 
guardian) can't attend the conference, ask for that 
person's concerns and questions before the 
conference. 

 
(Continued on back…) 
 

Friday, November 7 
ELAC Meeting 
Community Room, 6:30pm 
Light dinner provided and children are welcome.  
 
Tuesday, November 11 
NO SCHOOL -- Veterans Day 
 
November 19 – 23  
Conference Week, Early Dismissal @ 2:30 
Meet with your teachers to learn about the 
year’s curriculum and your student’s progress. 
 
Monday, November 24  
SSC Meeting 
6pm, Staff Lounge 
Everyone is welcome to discuss topics essential 
to the operation of Lakeshore including the 
school budget, balanced scorecard, and more. 
 
 
 
PTA Treasurer Needed 

We are looking for a mid-term replacement to be the PTA 
Treasurer and member of the Executive Board. This is a 
wonderful opportunity to be an integral part of your child’s 
education by helping to direct where and how the PTA 
budget is spent. This position is a great fit for people who 
want to be involved with the school but are unable to be 
on-site as the majority of the work can be done from 
home. You will work closely with the Board to set the 
budget and will manage the finances for the PTA chapter. 
 
If you or someone you know are a good fit, please email 
pta@lakeshoreelementary.org. 
 
Huge thanks to the outgoing Treasurer, Raul Agrait, for 
his dedication and service over the last his year and a 
half.  
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• Make a list—Before you go to the meeting, make 
a list of topics to discuss with the teacher. Along 
with questions about academics and behavior, 
you may want to talk to the teacher about the 
child's home life, personality, concerns, habits and 
hobbies, and other topics that may help the 
teacher in working with the child (e.g., religious 
holidays, music lessons, part-time jobs, a sick 
relative). 

  
DURING THE CONFERENCE 
Establish rapport—As an icebreaker, take notice of 
something that reflects well upon the teacher. For 
example, thank the teacher for having made thoughtful 
notes on your child's homework or for the special attention 
in helping your child learn to multiply. 

 
Ask questions—Questions you ask during the 
conference can help you express your hopes for the 
student's success in class and for the teacher. It's a good 
idea to ask the important questions first, in case time runs 
out. The teacher's answers should help you both work 
together to help your child. 
 
If your child receives special services (e.g., gifted and 
talented programs, speech or occupational therapy), be 
sure to ask about the frequency of services and your 
child's progress. 
 
Addressing problems—Parent-teacher conferences are 
a good time to discuss any difficulties (either academic or 
behavioral) a child might be having at school. 
 
When problems arise, parents will want to: 

• Avoid angry or apologetic reactions. Instead, ask 
for examples. 

• Ask what is being done about the problem and 
what strategies seem to help at school. 

• Develop an action plan that may include steps that 
parents can take at home and steps the teacher 
will take when the problem comes up at school. 

• Schedule a follow-up conference and decide on 
the best way to stay in touch (phone, e-mail, or 
letters sent to the home). 
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Want to include something in the next edition? Please email 
newsletter@lakeshoreelementary.org no later than Friday 
evening with final content and your contact information.  

Develop an action plan—If the student needs help with a 
behavioral or an academic issue, you and the teacher 
should agree on specific plans—that you both will work 
on—to help your child do better. Be sure you understand 
what the teacher suggests. If it's not clear, ask him or her to 
explain. Set up a way to check on your child's progress. 
You and the teacher can decide how best to stay in touch, 
such as through phone calls, notes, or additional meetings. 
 
Ending the conference—End the conference by reviewing 
what you discussed and restating your action plan. This is 
also a good time to set up your next meeting. 
 
AFTER THE COFERENCE 
When discussing the conference with the child afterward, 
stress the good things that were covered and be direct 
about problems that were identified. If an action plan is in 
place, explain to the child what was arranged. When an 
action plan is in place, consider the following: Watch your 
child's behavior and check on classwork and homework. 
Ask how the student feels about schoolwork. Stay in touch 
with the teacher to discuss your child's progress. Express 
appreciation as progress is made. A good way to promote a 
continuing relationship with the teacher is to say "thank-
you" with a note or a telephone call. Continuing to keep in 
touch with the teacher, even if things are going well, can 
play an important role in helping the child do better in 
school. When a child knows parents and teachers are 
regularly working together, the child will see that education 
is a high priority requiring commitment and effort. 
 
Source: Education.com 
 
 

Thank You Corner: Halloween! 

Even rain can't dampen the Halloween spirit at Lakeshore! 
What a wonderful time – from the indoor costume parade to 
The Lowell orchestra playing Halloween tunes to the 
Spooktacular Community Room! Our event is so special – 
many alumni cite this event as one of their most 
memorable. 
 
Huge thanks to: 
 

• Lowell High School orchestra who brought more 
than 60 students (and 13 cellos!) to play songs 
such as the Monster Mash, Addams Family, and 
Teddy Bear Picnic.  

• The dedicated community who donated candy, 
helped set up, work the games, face paint, and 
clean up the Spooktacular Community Room! 
Some kids report it was their favorite part of 
Halloween! 

• The Spirit Store for the donated decorations and 
providing lending costumes! 

• And most importantly, the teachers and students 
for the incredible costumes, energy, and FUN! You 
embody the wonderful spirit of Halloween. 

 

English Language Advisory 
Committee (ELAC) Meeting 
Parents and guardians of English learners – you are 
invited to attend our first general ELAC meeting for the 
2014-15 school year. It will be an informational meeting 
on the new changes in the reclassification process which 
will be discussed with Christina Wong of SFUSD. These 
changes were effective after our last general meeting in 
April. We will also be giving you the results from the 
surveys and election results. The new committee 
members will be introduced. Your participation will help 
us plan for future meetings to support your needs.  
 
Friday, November 7, 2014 at 6:30 pm  
Community Room 
Light dinner provided. Children are welcome.  


